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PARISH HALL 
 
WINE, QUIZ & SUPPER – 22

nd
 February 2014 

In aid of Ashwater Church, Hall & Children’s Hospice South West.  
 
7.0 pm for 7.30 pm – when casserole will be served. Beef or chicken 
casserole with baked potatoes & French stick. (Vegetarian option 
must be requested when booking team please). 
 
Quiz will start approx 8.0 pm accompanied by cheese & biscuits. 
Tea/Coffee will be served in the break and the Quiz will have 
something for everyone. 
 
£9 per person. Teams of 6. To include 1 bottle of wine per table. More 
wine (or beer, lager and orange juice will be on sale). 
 
To book Tel Sue: 01409 211 452 or Lin 01409 211 212  
 
In case of snow please contact above telephone numbers. 
 
LAUNCESTON MALE VOICE CHOIR – Sunday 23rd March 2014 
We are pleased to announce the Launceston Male Voice Choir will be 
performing in the hall at 7pm on 23

rd
 March 2014.  Tickets will cost 

£6.00 and be on sale in the shop at the beginning of March.  
Reservations can be made beforehand in the shop. 
 

COMMUNITY SHOP AND POST OFFICE  
The Village Meeting held on 20

th
 January resolved to support the Shop 

Committee in their bid to secure Post Office Local Status.  Although 
the turnout was relatively low there was sufficient interest to 
encourage the shop committee to forge ahead with the application. 
 
If the submission is not successful there is unlikely to be a Post Office 
in Ashwater, so a lot rests on the bid being favourably received.  
 
The meeting heard that nobody currently operating the Post Office is 
paid for the task and this would remain the situation if ‘Local Status’ is 
granted.  All commission is ploughed back into the shop. 
 
Meanwhile there appears to be some confusion over Mail Collection 
Times (operated by Royal Mail) and Post Office opening times 
(operated by the shop on behalf of Post Office Ltd).  Please note the 
following: - 
 
Monday – Friday   Last Mail Collection Time 3.55pm each day 
Saturday   Last Mail Collection Time 10.25am 
Sunday   No Collection 
 
Monday – Friday  Post Office Hours 9.00am – 4.30pm 
Saturday and Sunday No Post Office (Unless there are volunteers 
prepared to train and take on post Office Duties at weekends). 
 
Post Office customers are also reminded that there is a list of 
prohibited articles (displayed in the shop) that are not allowed to be 
sent by UK or International Mail. 
 

Comment:  This month is a bumper issue with 
lots going on and an exciting entry into the Best 
Kept Village Competition.  Our hall and shop 
have already won awards, now it’s the turn of 
the whole village to see if we can build on that 
success. 

Newsletter:  Please forward contributions to 
ibuxton16@btinternet.com or telephone 01409 
221073 by Friday 24th January 2014 for 
inclusion in the next issue.  

 Events in the hall (unless otherwise stated) 

6th February– Lunch Club, Village Inn 

7th February – Steel Band 6pm-8pm 

8th February – Table Top Sale, 2pm – 4pm 

12th- February – Parish Council Meeting, 
7.30pm 

13th - February – Art Club 1pm – 4pm 

17th February – Hall Trustees meeting 
7.30pm 

22nd February – Wine, Quiz and Supper, 7pm 

28th February – Walking Group, Hall Car 
Park at 9.30am 

 

Advance Notice 

23rd March – Launceston Male Voice Choir 

Ashwater Hall – Bookings and enquiries 
Tel: 01409 211213 
Email:Bob.griggs1@btopenworld.com 
 
Ashwater Shop (Winter Opening) 
Hours: Mon – Frid: 8.30am to 5.00pm 
 Saturday: 8.30am to Noon 
 Sunday: 9am to 12 Noon 
 
Post Office 
Hours: Mon – Frid: 9.00am to 4.30pm 
Saturday: Closed 
Sunday:  Closed 
 
Telephone: 01409 211192 
Place a regular order and it will be ready 
for your collection 

mailto:ibuxton16@btinternet.com
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Our Post Office (at present) can handle small and medium parcels but not large items.  The size limits are: 
 
Small (Maximum Dimensions) either 45cm x 35cm x 8cm or 35cm x 25cm x 16cm.  This includes tube shapes 
within either set of dimensions. 
 
Medium 9Maximum Dimensions) 61cm x 46cm x 46cm (also including tubes within the dimensions. 
 
Large parcels (that we cannot handle for the moment) must not exceed 1.5m x 1.5m or weigh over 30kg. 
 
Telephone ‘ETopUps’ can only be purchased through the Post Office, so cannot be dealt with at weekends 
when the PO is not open.   
  
We sell (through the PO) One4All Multi-Store Gift Cards, ideal for presents and redeemable at a large range of 
store outlets as well as their online sites. 
 
Cash withdrawals via the PO can be made during PO hours on all major bank debit cards (except Santander as 
they have yet to agree terms with PO Ltd,) the old Alliance and Leicester cards issued before the Santander 
‘take over’ usually work. 
 
Electricity ‘Key Meter’ top ups can be made when the PO is open.  
 
Finally please do not leave unstamped mail with volunteers at weekends with a request to be dealt with on the 
following Monday, even if money is left to cover the cost – it is illegal for volunteers not authorized by PO Ltd 
to handle these postal transactions.  
 

ASHWATER SCHOOL PTFA 
The PTFA raises considerable amounts of money for the benefit of the school and pupils.  A 100 Club has been 
launched and for a £12.00 annual payment there are monthly draws with 1

st
, 2

nd
 and 3

rd
 Prizes with a bonus 

draw at Christmas.  Tickets or further details are available from the shop. 
 

A NEW RUNNING GROUP 
 I am looking for likeminded people who would like to start and participate in a running group. I have not taken 
part in any running competitions or pleasure running for over a year and would love to find enthusiastic 
people to help get back on track and fit again to enter competitions later this year. 
 
My experiences have been 7 moor-miles cross countries plus other cross countries, Plymouth Hoe 10 mile 
road, half  and full marathons and at one time the Dartmoor 32 mile ultra-marathon (2004). My average 
exercise and pleasure runs (out of competition) consisted of 4 to 10 miles between 8 and 10 minutes per mile. 
I would like to get back exercising 2 to 3 days/mornings/evenings per week.  If anyone is interested, from 
experienced or non-experienced who would like to start running, it would be great to hear from you to 
formulate action towards developing an Ashwater running group. 
Please contact Tony on: 01409 211833 or 07722503710  Email: afairchild66@gmail.com 
 

CAN YOU HELP? 
We have recently moved into the area (Langaford) and are looking for part-time jobs. At the moment I think 
we will consider anything!!  Just a few hours a week would be great, either for Drew, or for me, Linda.  We 
have expertise in the hospitality industry and are also willing to help wherever possible.  We have transport 
and will happily drive as far away as Bude/Launceston/Okehampton etc, but local work would be preferable. 
 
If you know of anyone who would like a hand with gardening, cleaning, dog walking, administration,  
painting, house sitting then please let us know.  Helping with trips to the airport etc also considered. 

Linda and Drew  Tel: 01409 221138 Email: fantastic_view04@yahoo.co.uk 
 

TABLE TOP SALE IN AID OF PROSTATE CANCER UK. 
 Saturday 8th February 2.00 - 4.00pm.  To book a table ring Christine 0n 01409 211437. 
Please come along have a cuppa and a chat and support this great cause. Tea/coffee and cakes available.  
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FREE TO A GOOD HOME - BATHROOM FITTINGS 

Close linked toilet.  Wash basin on pedestal.  Glass door bathroom cabinet.  Wall mirror. Small radiator 
Ring: 01409211643   Brian George - 4 Barton Court - Ashwater.  
 

BEST KEPT VILLAGE COMPETITION - 2014 
Ashwater will be entering the Best Kept Village Competition this year.  The Parish Council and our Devon 
County and Torridge District Cllr, Barry Parsons are helping to sponsor our entry.  Our village and the 
surrounding parish is a treat for sore eyes at various times of the year, but especially in spring and early 
summer – it is a place to be proud of and we want the competition judges to agree. 
 
The Horticultural Club have arranged to nurture plants in readiness to plant hanging baskets and well stocked 
planters at strategic points around the Village itself.  A Village Map is being designed as this is an important 
document that the judges will rely on when making their inspection.  Working parties will be required to help 
with such tasks as painting the stones around the village green, washing down sign posts, tidying up notice 
boards and generally keeping everywhere litter free.  Look out for notices in the shop, hall and newsletter. 
 
Many of us already take care of our properties and gardens and the pub always has a fine display of flowers, 
but this year we need a special effort – no need to go over the top, just do as we normally do but add some 
extra colour if possible.  Don’t panic if you are halfway through painting the house or digging up the drive, 
these are natural events in a thriving village – we just have to show that we care as a cohesive community. 
 
The following are some of the points that judges will be looking for: 

1. Absence of litter and unsightly refuse dumps on verges 
2. Condition of village greens, playing fields, school yards, public seats and notice boards 
3. Condition of public and private buildings, gardens and allotments 
4. Condition of churchyards, cemeteries and war memorials 
5. Condition of public halls, sports facilities and car parks 
6. Cleanliness of bus shelters and telephone kiosks 
7. State of footpaths, stiles, field gates, signposting, ponds and streams 
8. Condition of commercial and business premises, including advertisements and other signs 
9. Initiative in the care of the environment of the village 
10. Evidence of community spirit and usefulness of Village Map 

In past years the Campaign for the Protection of Rural England and Mole Valley Farmers who organize the 
competition have stressed the following: 

“The object of the competition is to encourage villages possessing a real sense of community to improve their local 

environment by caring for buildings, clearing litter and promoting schemes to improve the general appearance of the area. 

Judges do not look for architectural merit, prettiness or abundance of flowers but for: Villages which do the best with what 

they have gotΦέ 

……..and we have got a lot, village green, football/agricultural field, hall, church, shop, pub, school, river, 
streams, verges, hedge-banks, footpaths, eclectic mix of dwellings, ancient farms and above all people who 
support  or appreciate these things. 

THE VILLAGE INN  
Lunch Club is on Thursday 6

th
 February, book on 01409 211200.  

 
ART CLUB  

The Art Club meets every 2nd Thursday in the month 1pm to 4pm at The Village Hall. Ring Sue 221640 or 
Rhonda 221200. 
 

ASHWATER HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY 
The walk around the Tamar lakes was held on a day when the weather was at its best followed by a splendid 
carvery lunch in Bradworthy.  The February meeting is a visit to a working forge in Launceston on Monday 10th 
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(hanging basket brackets??!!) meet in the hall car park at 5.30p.m. 
On 28

th
 April we are having a hanging basket workshop, at the moment there are a few places left so contact 

Cherry 220240 or Fiona 221403.  
 

ASHWATER STEEL BAND 
The next session will be on 7

th
 February 2014 from 6.00pm to 8.00pm.  Child 50p, Adult £1.00 and Family£1.50. 

 
TAI CHI CLASSES 

Tai Chi Classes with Dan Gowett are now up and running in the hall at 10.00am on Fridays.  Further details 
from info@highestsprings.com or telephone 07816250097 
 

AGELESS GRACE 
Classes are being held in the Parish Hall on a Wednesday at 11.15am at £3.00 per session.  Exercises for the 
body and mind for any age or ability – come and give it try! 
 

ASHWATER PARISH COUNCIL 
Church Walk – the parish council would like to thank everyone who helped clear the footpath. 
 Changes to mobile library services – there are many cuts proposed to this service. It was noted that Ashwater 
will not be affected. 
There are still two vacancies for parish councillors, anyone wishing to apply or who wants further information 
should speak to any of the parish councillors or contact the clerk – Sheila Myers – clerk@sheanddave.plus.com  
- 07841717913. Alternatively anyone interested is welcome to attend the next parish council meeting to 
observe the work of the parish council. 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 12 February 2014. 
 

ASHWATER WALKING GROUP 
The next walk will be around Kit Hill near Callington on 28

th
 February.  We aim to meet in Ashwater Parish Hall 

car park at 9.30am to get an early enough start and then form groups to car share to travel to the car park at 
the top of Kit Hill for 10.20am.  Hopefully, there will be spectacular views all round from the top.  The walk 
starts at the top and will descend round the hill to the mine workings and finally ascend back to the car park 
via the quarry.  The path is uneven and can be wet in places.  It should take about 2 hours after which we will 
move on to a local pub (to be determined) for lunch. 
 

ANVIL CORNER RECYCLING CENTRE 
Don’t forget the petition to try and retain the services of the centre is still open and available either at the site 
or by use of the internet on http://freepetition.co.uk/devoncc/LivePetition.aspx  

FRIENDS OF PENTILLIE CASTLE SCHEME 

This will be trialled in 2014. Membership will cost £12 annually, and will include: 
- Exclusive opportunity to walk in the grounds on the 1

st
 Sunday of every month. Between 11am-4pm. Up to 3 

guests can join you. Please check our website and quarterly newsletter for any disturbance or work going on in 
the gardens. Dogs welcome but must be kept on leads. Please place membership card on your dashboard and 
wear your ‘Friends’ badge. Please park at Cherry Pie. 
- Half Price Entry for cardholder to garden open days. Does not include guided garden tours or charity events. 
- A selection of Six Pentillie postcards. 
- A copy of the Pentillie history book. 
- Exclusive ‘Friend of Pentillie’ offers and opportunities throughout the year. 
 

DARTMOOR FINE ARTS SOCIETY 
DDFAS will be starting their exciting 2014 lecture programme on Wednesday 26th February with JEREMY 
BLACK talking about the ART AND MEANING OF MAPS.  All lectures are held in the Charter Hall, Market Street, 
Okehampton starting at 1030. Coffee is served from 0945am. 
For further information please contact Sara-Jane Cumming. 01822 860281 
 

ADVERTS 
Please support our advertisers as their sponsorship helps bring the newsletter to your door free of charge.  

mailto:info@highestsprings.com
http://freepetition.co.uk/devoncc/LivePetition.aspx
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Motorcycle MOTôs 

£29.65    

For all your  Motorcycling needs  
Sales, Service and Repair 
Collection & Delivery service available 
 

We continue to loan scooters and motorcycles to help get people to employment and education at a 
subsidised rate. 
 
Halwill Junction  Tel: 01409 220357 

www.devonwheels2work.co.uk 

 
 

 

Thinking of building?  
 

Qualified Architect  available to help with design, 

Planning Applications and Building Regulations 
 

For advice, design, drawings and documentation 
          

                                                                 John Forward RIBA    

Henford Studio 

Tel: 01409 211222  
 

mail@johnforward.com 

 
Oct{ cpf LwuvkpÃu Jqwug  
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mailto:mail@johnforward.com
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ANOTHER WIND FARM APPLICATION 
Torridge District Council has received a planning application on behalf of the Tetcott Estate for 3 x 500kW wind 
turbines of up to 77 metres in height plus infrastructure for grid connection.  The proposed turbines would be 
located alongside the A388 close to the Blagdon Cross junction.   If consented along with the six turbines 
already in planning and awaiting a decision for a site at Hollow Panson, plus the single operating turbine 
opposite Southcott Garage it would create an accumulation of 10 large turbines between Holsworthy and St 
Giles on the Heath.  Representations should be made to Torridge District Council at Riverbank House, Bideford 
quoting reference 1/0036/2014/FULM. 
 
The decision of the two Inspectors in respect of Public Inquiries into 3 x 100 metres tall turbines at Brandis 
Corner (Dunsland Cross) and the single 88metre turbine proposed for Witherdon Wood (Becketts) are still 
awaited.  The application for the single turbine proposed at Langaford has been withdrawn, but another single 
55metre turbine at Swingdon is still being considered by Torridge District Council.  The large consented turbine 
at Hollacombe has yet to be erected. 
 

PARISH HALL LATE ADDITIONAL NEWS 
The Trustees appointed a sub-committee to look into the practicality of extending the hall to create much 
needed storage space.  The initial meeting has been held and a report will be made at the next Trustees 
meeting on 17

th
 February 2014.  Thereafter it is expected that consultation will take place with hall users and 

the wider parish.  Anyone interested in contributing ideas or practical help are welcome and should in the first 
instance contact the hall secretary by email at avsaltd@gmail.com or through the newsletter by telephoning 
the editor on 01409 221073  
 
The hall has surpassed all expectations of use, especially the mandatory milestones laid down by the Big 
Lottery Fund when they made the substantial grant that enabled the building to proceed.  In fact the number 
of people using the hall and the increased variety of clubs, societies, functions and general users just goes to 
show the need for the new hall was totally justified. Ashwater and the surrounding district will continue to 
grow over the next few years and planning ahead to accommodate this growth and to make the most of the 
space available on the hall site without impacting on the neighbours or to the detriment of the setting is 
important. 
 
The hall is held in trust for the benefit of everyone in the Parish, consequently the upkeep, use and any 
expansion plans need as much support now as at any time in the past and your comments are invaluable. 
 

………………..AND FINALLY 
There are two tickets for sale for a performance of The Lion King at the THE LYRIC, Theatre Royal, Plymouth.  
Thursday Matinee 27

th
 February 2014 at 2.30pm.  Ticket price £47.50 each.  Upper Circle H 28/29.  Please ask 

in the shop if interested. 
 
This is a spectacular show having received rave reviews in both local and national press and most 
performances are already sold out.  

 
STOP PRESS! 

Telephone and broadband services were interrupted for several days in Quoditch this month when a large tree 
toppled across the lane bringing down the telephone wires. 
 

 
 

Advertising in the Newsletter 
Small adverts cost £10 per issue and help to cover the cost of paper and printing, which are otherwise donated or paid from parish 
council funds raised through the local precept. 

 
 

Distribution of Newsletters 
My thanks to those who provide articles for and distribute the newsletters.  If you know of anybody who did not receive a copy please 
let me know: copies will always be available at the Village Shop, Parish Hall and in the Village Inn.  Any information for inclusion in or 
offers to help please contact Ivan Buxton on 01409 221073, e-mail ibuxton16@btinternet.com.  Don’t forget to visit the Ashwater 
Website www.ashwaterparish.org.uk  

 

mailto:avsaltd@gmail.com
mailto:ibuxton16@btinternet.com
http://www.ashwaterparish.org.uk/

